TOWN OF KEENE

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
PROPOSED LOCAL LAW NO. 2 OF 2023

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Town Board of the Town of Keene, Essex
County, New York, will meet at the Town Hall located at 10892 NYS Route 9N, Keene,
New York 12942, on the 12th day of December, 2023, at 5:00 p.m. for the purposes of
conducting a Public Hearing to introduce proposed Local Law No.2 of 2023 entitled,
“Local Law To Establish a date for meetings of the Board of Assessment Review”

The purpose of this Local Law is to establish a date for meetings of the Board of
Assessment Review pursuant to Real Property Tax Law §512 other than beginning on
the fourth Tuesday of May.

a. Beginning on the fourth Tuesday in May and no later than the second
Tuesday of June, the Board of Assessment Review may establish a date, and
so0 many days thereafter as the Board of Assessment Review deems
necessary, such Board shall meet to hear complaints in relation to
assessments.

b. Notice of the time and place of such hearing described herein shall be
published once on or before the fourth Tuesday in April, in a newspaper
circulating in the Town of Keene and affixed in the Town Hall located at 10892
NYS Route 9N, Keene, New York.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that at said Public Hearing to be held at the time
and place set forth above, the Town Board will consider this Local Law and hear all
parties interested therein concerning the same.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that a copy of the full text of proposed Local Law
No. 2 of 2023 may be obtained upon request from the Town Clerk of the Town of
Keene.

Dated: November 16th, 2023 /sl
Ann Whitney, Town Clerk
Town of Keene
10892 US Route 9N
Keene, NY 12943




